Mr. A. J. Martz, Vice Principal, North High School, Denver, Colorado.

Dear Mr. Martz:

I called Virgil Woods, the librarian at Baker University, and asked for the whereabouts of Glenn Woods. I know Virg so well that I thought he would know. I roomed at his mother's home when she was librarian. Virg grew up on the campus, but he was away from there for a while and had not followed all the alumni as closely as Tommy Evans, the alumni secretary.

Had I used a bit of clear thinking I would have called Tommy Evans first, but knowing Virg's background I thought he would know. Virg has promised to ask Tommy Evans to look up Glenn Woods' address and he will let me know the answer.

I want you to know it was good to meet you and to see the vigor of LaHarpe reflected in your physique and personality. Thank you for your courtesy, and remember me to your principal, Mr. Pendleton.

I am sending you a Jayhawk Rebounds, a monthly publication we get out for our boys in the service. Of course, we hope they all rebound from the Japanazis, and that it will be soon. You will not know these Jayhawkers, but I thought you might like to scan over the pages. It is just one of my service obligations to our boys.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,